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UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

Nov. 7 West Coast chapter meeting, 
Tampa Palms CC, Tampa 

Nov. 7 "Soils and Turf Fertilization", 
Atlantic Vocational/Technical Ctr. 
Coconut Creek 

Nov. 7 Suncoast chapter meeting, 
Imperial Lakes GC, Lakeland 

Nov. 10 "Plant Material for Landscape Use" 
Presented by I FAS, 
Seminole Co. Ag. Center, 
Contact: U. Yadav 322-2500 

Nov. 10 South Florida chapter meeting, 
Miami Lakes Golf Resort 

Nov. 17 Palm Beach chapter meeting, 
Woodfield CC, Boca Raton 

Nov. 17 Florida Agricultural Council 
Annual Meeting, Orlando 

Dec. 3 South Florida Christmas Party, 
Rolling Hills Golf Resort 

Dec. 8 Ft. Lauderdale Research Center 
Field Day, 1:00 to 6:00 p.m. 

Jan. 12 Assistant Superintendents 
Workshop, Palm Beach 
Community College 

Jan. 12 "Landscape Maintenance: 
Principles & Practices," 
I FAS Seminole Co. Ag. Center 

Feb. 6- 60th International Golf Course 
thru 13 Conference and Show 

Anaheim, California 
^ February 6 13. 1989 

™ GCSAA I n t e r n a t i o n a l G o l f C o u r s e 
Con fe rence a n d Show 

TO BENT, 
OR NOT TO BENT, 

Dr. Duich (left) and Dr. Beard discuss the pros and cons of Bent grass during the Bent II 
Seminar. See page 3 for more details. 

THAT IS THE QUESTION 
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President's 
Message 

by Cecil Johnston 

I have had several people work for 
me who later became golf course 
superintendents. As I look back, I wish 
I had spent more time with them 
discussing some of the "other things" 
superintendents need to know. Here 
are a few of the "other things". 

• Dealing with members, owners 
and golf professionals. 

• Dealing with salespeople, con-
tractors and inspectors. 

• Why we buy certain products 
from certain people. 

• Employee motivation. 

• The importance of good clear 
communication. 

• Processing paperwork. 

• Applying for a superintendent 
position. 

• Negotiating salaries, benefits, 
privileges, and association ex-
penses and dues. 

• Responsibilities and time devoted 
to the job. 

• Writing and balancing budgets. 

• The working superintendent ver-
sus the managing superintendent. 

• Explaining honest mistakes. 

• Supporting scholarship and re-
search funding efforts. 

An untold number of assistant 
superintendents with an excellent 
understanding of mechanics, turf 
requirements, and scheduling labor 
have had difficulty with the "other 
things" when they became superinten-
dents. 

If you have an assistant that you feel 
has superintendent potential you can 
help him and the golf industry by 
discussing "other things" with him as 
soon as possible. 

You can also help by introducing 
him to the superintendent "community." 
Encourage him to join the FGCSA and 
attend a few chapter meetings each 
year. This invaluable experience can 
assure your assistant that we all have 
similar problems and that we are 
prepared to help our fellow members 
upon request. B 



BENT II 
SEMINAR 

The FGCSA Education Committee 
presented a highly successful Bent-
grass Part II seminar at JDM Club on 
Wednesday, September 7th. 

Superintendents and club officials 
totally 93 attendees were treated to an 
informal question and answer type 
discussion of all phases of Bentgrass 
maintenance. 

Panelists included Dr. Paul Alexander, 
Dr. James Beard, Dr. Joseph Duich, Dr. 
Bruce Martin and Dr. Joseph Vargas. 
Panelists agreed they gained as much 
information from our Florida superin-
tendents to aid them with their research 
as the superintendents gained from the 
experts concerning their particular 
problems with maintaining their greens. 

The program was videotaped by 
David Court and is currently being 
edited onto one tape. A survey will be 
sent to all attendees to get their 
feedback on the program. The Edu-
cation Committee is planning another 
seminar for the same time next year 
but a specific topic has not been 
selected pending review of the surveys. 

Tom Mackanos, a good ol Bent Boy, 
attended Bent II, and we might com-
ment, Tom also added input to the 
seminar. • 

BIG DOLLARS 
DONATED 

FOR RESEARCH 
< The combined efforts of all local 

chapters of the FGCSA amounted to a 
total of $44,620 being donated to the 
FTGA Research Foundation on Tues-
day, October 11, 1988, at the FTGA 
Awards Banquet. 

Specific chapter contributions were 
as follows: 
Central Florida 
Everglades 
North Florida 
Palm Beach 
South Florida 
Suncoast 
Treasure Coast 
West Coast 

$ 4,000. 
$ 7,000. 
$ 1,000. 
$10,000. 
$13,000. 
$ 2,000. 
$ 1,120. 
$ 6,500. 

Most of the chapters raised their 
funds through Golf Tournaments 
planned by the local chapters. We 
applaud the efforts of the local chapter 
officers and Tournament Directors 
who elected to give their time in setting 
up and running these very successful 
events. Chapter members are also to 
be congratulated for pitching in and 
supporting their chapter tournaments. 

Clint Smallridge says, "I remember running one of 
these things when I was a little boy." 

Why is this man smiling? See page 6 for the exciting 
answer. 



MARK JARRELL 
THE MOST 

DISTINGUISHED 
The 1988 FGCSA Distinguished 

Service Award was presented to 
MARK JARRELL at the FTGA Awards 
Banquet on Tuesday, October 11th. 
Mark was recognized by his peers for 
his outstanding achievements as a 
Florida golf course superintendent. 

Mark is a Certified Golf Course 
Superintendent for Palm Beach National 
G & C C where he has been employed 
for nine years. He is a past president of 
the Palm Beach chapter after serving 
on their Board of Directors for five 
years. He serves as Chairman of the 
Public Relations Committee for the 
FGCSA and, as such, has made great 
strides to improve the professional 
image of the golf course superinten-
dent. He has also served two years on 
the GCSAA Public Relations Committee 
and is currently serving a second term 
as Director of the FTGA. 

Mark's byline is seen every month in 
Golfweek magazine where he serves 
as Technical Editor for the Course 
Management issue. His articles are 
timely and informative to both the 
golfer and the management staff of our 
local golf courses. 

To quote from the letter of nomination 
from the Palm Beach chapter, "Mark 
Jarrell's accomplishments alone would 
make him a worthy candidate for the 
FGCSA Distinguished Service Award, 
but it is the willingness and zeal with 
which he dispatches his many respon-
sibilities that we feel makes his 
nomination worth careful consideration. 1 

Congratulations, Mark! 

MARK'S COMMENTS: 
I just want to express my sincere 

appreciation for the very great honor of 
receiving the Florida GCSA's "Distin-
guished Service Award 

This is by far the most significant 
recognition I have ever received and I 
will cherish it for the rest of my life. 

I am proud to be a member of an 
association of such dedicated and 
honorable professionals, and for this 
reason, consider it a privilege to 
contribute my time and effort I highly 
recommend such participation to 
every member of the Florida GCSA — 
you will receive much more in return 
than you will ever give. • 

THE RIDGE 
IS RISING 

—by Tom Benefield 
FGCSA Membership Committee 

On October 6, 1988, the Greenleaf 
Resort was host to the formative 
meeting of the Ridge Association. 
There were sixteen Superintendents or 
Assistants representing fourteen golf 
courses in attendance. 

The purpose of the meeting was to 
ascertain the depth of interest from the 
local superintendents as to developing 
an allied association within the frame-
work of the FGCSA. The talk at the 
meeting from all who attended was 
very positive and cautiously optimistic. 

Of all the concerns expressed, the 
idea of being "on the fringes" of other 
associations was the most prominent. 
The Ridge is in a gray area which 
touches several other associations 
with no particular association having 
an over-riding influence. When one 
considers distance and local needs, it 
is easy to understand why a local 
chapter is so important. 

The next meeting of "The Ridge" will 
be in the first week of November, I will 
be attending this meeting on behalf of 
the FGCSA and will be prepared to 
offer any help they may request. 

All of the local state chapters have 
volunteered information on their re-
spective chapters concerning their set-
up and the guidelines they use to 
operate. This information will go a long 
way in helping this group get rolling. I 
will be reporting in future issues as to 
the progress of this group. 

Tom Benefield reports to the Board, The 
Ridge Chapter is coming of age. • 

At EXCERPT! 
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The 1988 FGCSA Tampa Board 
Meeting was held on Saturday, October 
8, 1988, in the Hyatt Regency Hotel, 
Tampa. The meeting was called to 
order by President, Cecil Johnston at 
1:00 p.m. 

All Officers and External Vice 
Presidents were present except for 
Gulf Coast chapter. 

GCSAA Conference and Show: 
Randy Nichols, GCSAA 1990 Confer-
ence and Show Committee Chairman, 
gave a report on the 1990 Convention 
which will be held in Orlando. Regis-
tration is expected to be approximately 
13,000 with 375,000square feet allotted 
to the Trade Show area. The GCSAA 
will provide 35 seminars and the 
Peabody Hotel will be the head-
quarters hotel. 

Mike Perham, FGCSA Chairman of 
the 1989 and 1990 Conferences, gave a 
report on his committees progress. We 
will have our FGCSA booth setup at 
both Shows. Mike suggested that 
members' wives may be available to 
man the booth when conflicts occur. 
Bonnie Stevenson is the GCSAA Show 
Coordinator. 

It was decided that the FGCSA 
would give something away at the 
Anaheim show (such as a bag tag) that 
would serve as advertisement for the 
Orlando show and then we might 
consider a larger giveaway item at the 
Orlando show. Dan Jones would like 
to print an extra Commemorative Issue 
of the Florida Green that would be sent 
to Early Bird Registrants only. Janet 
Rose, GCSAA Membership Chairman, 
estimated that 1,500 superintendents 
would take advantage of Early Bird 
Registration. National advertisers and 
local Orlando tourist attractions and 
restaurants would be approached to 
advertise in this special issue in order 
to offset the cost involved. The issue 
would not be sent to the regular Florida 
Green mailing list — only to those who 
are actually attending the Conference. 

Mike Perham suggested that we 
make some arrangements with the 
Orlando airport to have a Welcome 
Center or at least a banner prominently 
displayed as travelers come in for the 
show. 

Randy Nichols distributed the "Guide-
lines for host chapters during the 
GCSAA Golf Championships" which 
outlines the duties expected of us as 
the host chapter. Joe Ondo and Steve 



from the 1988 FGCSA TAMPA BOARD MEETING 

Wright are contacting local Orlando 
golf courses that would accept GCSAA 
members on their courses during 
convention days. This list will be 
distributed at the FGCSA booth and 
would be included in the special issue 
of the Florida Green. 

The host chapter usually sponsors a 
cocktail reception on the night before 
the tournament for 400-500 people. It is 
permissable for the host chapter to get 
sponsors for this reception but we 
must be certain that they are listed as 
supporting the FGCSA and not the 
GCSAA since the GCSAA maintains 
sole proprietary sponsorship of the 
GCSAA Championship and Tourna-
ment. The same guidelines applies for 
soliciting tee prizes. 

Cecil Johnston will contact Betsy 
Evans, Coordinator of the Spouse 
Program, to offer our help with forming 
the spouse program. 

Green Sheet: Mike Bailey reported 
that Estech will continue to support the 
newly enhanced format of the Green 
Sheet for the next two issues. 

Membership Directory: Marie Roberts 
reported that most chapters have sent 
in their dues lists for the Directory but 
that there is still room for more 
advertisers. 

Supplier Members: Ray Hansen 
again brought up the question of 
allowing suppliers to join the state 
association. It was decided that Mike 
Bailey should include a question on 
this in his survey that he has compiled. 

Education: Tom Burrows reported 
that since the POA seminar in May, 340 
individuals have attended seminars 
presented by the FGCSA. He outlined 
the different seminars that have been 
proposed for the next year starting 
with an Irrigation seminar slated for 
January, a Mechanics seminar pro-
posed for Lake City Community 
College in May, a Chemical Seminar 
proposed for June and another type of 
seminar to be held in the Palm Beach 
area again next September. The 
Education Committee will get together 
the material for the Irrigation seminar 
and the Chemical seminar and present 
it to each local chapter asking for a 
guarantee of an audience if it were to 
be presented at their local chapter 
meeting time. If a chapter can guaran-
tee a certain number of attendees, then 
the Education Committee will go 
ahead with the planning of the 
proposed seminar. 

The proposed Mechanics seminar 
has been scheduled for May at Lake 
City. It will be a two day seminar with a 
limit of 25 mechanics on a first come, 
first serve basis. The Education Com-
mittee will look into the possibility of 
providing transportation to and from 
Lake City as a part of the registration 
fee. If the course is successful, it will be 
repeated toward the end of the 
summer. 

By Laws: Mark Henderson proposed 
a change in Article IV, Section 2, which 
states that dues must be paid "in 
advance" for the fiscal year. He 
proposes that we eliminate the words 
"in advance". 

Fund Raising: Joel Jackson reported 
that this year's Florida Golf Week 
raised only $3,500. Next year we will 
move the date to sometime in March so 
that more club members can partici-
pate in this event. FGW is intended as a 
public relations effort for the superin-
tendent and his club members and is 
not intended to be a major fund raising 
event. A more effective fund raising 
tool is to have a line item for research in 
the club maintenance budget. More 
superintendents are encouraged to 
include this in their next budget 
request. 

The most successful fund raising 
effort occurs when the local chapter 
holds a large golf tournament with all 
funds going directly to research. It is 
through these efforts that a total of 
$44,620 has been raised by our local 
chapters. (See article in this issue of 
the Green Sheet for detailed list of 
chapter donations). 

Distribution of Funds: These funds 
will be presented to the FTGA at the 
Awards Banquet on Tuesday. Seveeral 
chapters had specific desires for their 
funds, such as the Palm Beach chapter 
and the south Florida chapter. South 
Florida has contacted Bob Yount of the 
FTGA Research Foundation regarding 
putting their $13,000 raised by the 
south Florida Exposition into a special 
account that could be available for a 
particular project — a USGA green in 
the south Florida that would be 
available for on-going research pro-
jects. IFAS is willing to submit a formal 
proposal to the appropriate organi-
zation requesting a long-term funding 
commitment for product evaluation. 
After much discussion a motion was 
made to "Donate all research funds 
collected by state and local chapters to 
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the FTGA General Fund. Specific 
distribution of funds can be deter-
mined by the individual chapters." The 
motion was approved. 

A motion was also made that we 
would "Request $500 or more from 
each local chapter to be donated to the 
GCSAA Scholarship and Research 
Foundation. These funds are to be 
donated through the state association." 
The motion was approved. 

Membership: Tom Benefield reported 
that the "Ridge Association" held their 
initial planning meeting with 16 clubs 
represented. They have planned a 
follow-up meeting for November. He 
feels that they are very interested and 
sincere in their desire to become a 
chapter of the state association with as 
many as 20 or 30 members. 

Government Regulations: Cecil John-
ston will send a letter to all Florida 
Water Management Districts request-
ing changes in their water shortage 
requirements. 

Golf: Joe Ondo reported that the 
FGCSA golf team for this year will be 
composed of Mark Henderson, Joe 
Ondo, Scott Zakany and Dave Oliver. 
He requested that any other member 
who has a confirmed reservation for 
the tournament contact him about the 
possibility of forming a second team. 

New Business: The Robert Trent 
Jones Foundation has requested our 
input as to the ten courses in our area 
that not only play well but can be 
maintained as they were designed. 
Cecil requested Board members to list 
their selection and we will pass this on 
as requested. 

Voting Delegate: Cecil Johnston will 
be sending each chapter a letter listing 
their members who are not listed as 
voting with the FGCSA so that they 
may fill out an affidavit in time for this 
year's election. If any member is willing 
to serve as Alternate Delegate, please 
call Cecil. 

Survey: Mike Bailey submitted the 
survey he has compiled to besenttoall 
members within the next month. 

Decal: Mike Bailey reported that he 
has received a quote for supplying 
decals to our members. The Boards 
would like to see decals be sent if the 
budget permits. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 
p.m. 



'88 FTGA CONFERENCE & SHOW 
The 1988 FTGA Conference and 

Show was held at the Curtis Hixon 
Convention Center in Tampa from 
October &-12. With the weatherman 
cooperating this year, registration 
was at an all time high. 

The Show area was packed with 
exhibitors vying for every available 
inch of floor space. All space was 
sold out weeks before the Confer-
ence began. 

The high point of the very 
successful Conference for most 
superintendents was the half day 
workshops that were held at the 
Convention Center. University of 
Florida personnel presented these 
short courses for GCSAA credit as 
well as DACS credit. From a quick 
scanning of the critiques filled out 
by workshop attendees, the course 
material and instructors were first 
rate! 

Another educational bonus for 
superintendents came during the 
Concurrent Sessions on Tuesday 
morning. The Golf Turf sessions 
were filled to capacity while infor-
mation on new pesticide regulations, 
insects, and USGA greens con-
struction was passed on to those 
attending. A few diligent attendees 
even managed to peak into the 
Principles of Turfgrass Management 
sessions that were going on at the 
same time across the hall. Again, 
the desire to be in two places at the 
same time was evident on Tuesday 
morning. • 

Dr. Glenn Burton, U.S.D.A. research geneticist spoke to 1,000 attendees of the 
F. T. G.A. Conference, "I don't think we'll ever see a bermudagrass that can be cut 
to 1/e inch in height that some people are demanding and still have a green that is 
acceptable in all other aspects." • 

Michael Ayer, immediate past president 
of FTGA, "is a man who wears many 
hats." 

Bill Entwistle (left) Mr. Walsh (center) and Dave Lottes (right) are smiling as the 
South Florida Chapter donates $5,000 to the Adam Walsh Child Center during 
their recent tournament. 

Adam Walsh * m m 
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WREATH OF 
GRASS GOES 

TO GERRY 
The FTGA announced the winner 

of this years Wreath of Grass Award 
at their Annual Banquet on Tuesday, 
October 11th. This year's winner 
was Gerry Millholen, Sales Repre-
sentative for Neff Machinery. Mr. 
Millholen has devoted most of his 
life to the turfgrass industry and was 
well deserving of this most prestig-
ous award. His past accomplish-
ments were recited by Michael 
Ayers, outgoing FTGA president, 
before a capacity crowd who gave 
Gerry a standing ovation as he 
accepted his award. • 

From the desk of: 
Russ Mitchell 
Agronomist Woodbury Chemical 

GET THEM ON A 
FULL MOON 

A s we move from summer to 
fall, the mole cricket problems do not 
go away, and, as we approach fall, 
worms can attack at a moment's 
notice. Here are a few tips on some 
control ideas that I have seen work and 
are cost effective. The new feeding 
stimulants such as Entice and Coax 
are giving excellent results when 
mixed with Orthene, Baygon WP, or 
Dursban WP. They also serve to lower 
the pH of the mix and act as a UV light 
screen to enhance the residual of the 
toxicant. All of the above mentioned 
chemicals have given increased kill 
when mixed with these attractants. 
Entice and Coax contain cottonseed 
flour, the attractant proven to be the 
best on crickets and worms. The rates 
of these products make it a very 
affordable add-in to your tank mix. 
Also, there is a product that contains its 
own attractant, Sevimol. This product 
contains liquid sevin and an attractant 
premixed. The rate is cost competitive 
at 4 to 6 qts. per acre. Last but not least, 
don't forget regular mole cricket bait. 
The crucial thing with bait is oil 
moisture and lunar phase. Yes, the 
moon, I have personally witnessed that 
mole cricket kill is enhanced by an 
appliction during a full moon. If the sky 
is clear, the light brings up crickets by 
the thousands. Remember with bait 
keep the water off for 24 to 48 hours if 
possible. Good Hunting. • 

JOBS 
AVAILABLE 
SUPERINTENDENT 

WANTED 
PGA National Golf Club. This is a 

72 hole resort with an additional 18 
holes due to open soon. It enjoys a 
private club atmosphere and is 
home to the PGA. It was the site of 
the 1987 PGA Championship and 
the 1983 Ryder Cup matches. Send 
resumes to Rick Renick, 1000 
Avenue of the Champions, Palm 
Beach Gardens, FL 33418. 

Oak Bridge Club at Sawgrass, 
Ponte Vedra Beach. This is a private 
18 hole course with an annual salary 
range of $30,000 to $40,000. Send 
resume to Mark Hollstein, P.O. Box 
1677, Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082 
or call him directly at (904) 285-
5552. 

Indian Hills G.C. This is an 18 hole 
semi-private golf club located in Ft. 
Pierce. Call Bill Schoepfer at (407) 
466-4819. 

Boca Del Mar. Send resume to 
John Londis, 6200 Boca Del Mar 
Dr., Boca Raton, FL 33433. • 

The following clubs are looking 
for Assistants: 
• Indian River Colony Club 

Melbourne 
Contact: Peter Kohler 
(407) 255-6020 

• Boca West C C 
Contact: Bill Wright 
(407) 483-9200 

• Eagle Trace, Coral Springs 
Contact: Jeff Haley 
(305) 755-6105 • 

TURF COURSES 
The Atlantic Vocational Technical 

Center, Coconut Creek, Florida has 
announced a series of courses for 
employees involved in turfgrass 
managment and operations. The 
first course will be "Soils and Turf 
Fertilization" and will begin on 
Monday, November 7th, at 6:15 p.m. 
The course will be held twice a week 
for six weeks. Registration fee is 
only $14.00 for the entire course. 

For registration and/or additional 
information call Claire Cohen, (305) 
977-2085. i 

JOHN LUPER 
NEWLY ELECTED 

PRESIDENT 
The FTGA elected new officers and 

Board of Directors at their annual 
meeting held on Monday, October 10, 
1988. 

New officers are: John Luper, 
President; Mike McLaughlin, Vice 
President; and Ed Davis, Sec./Treas. 
The following were named as 
Directors to serve for 3 year terms: 
Dell Holmes, Mark Jarrell, Larry 
Livingston, Jerry Redden, and 
Richard Sanger. • 

HAL 
SHOOTS 69 
TO CAPTURE FTGA EVENT 

Sun City Center Golf Club was 
again the site of the annual FTGA golf 
tournament held on Sunday, October 
9, 1988. Thanks to good weather and 
good play by the 190 entrants, the 
tournament was completed within a 
five hour time span. 

The Treasure Coast chapter demon-
strated its prowess over the other state 
chapters by winning the team event. 
Members of the team were: Tom 
Burrows, Kevin Downing, David Oliver, 
and Mike Perham. Their team net 
score was four strokes better than the 
second place team from the Everglades 
chapter. 

The President's Cup was won this 
year by Hal Hicks of the Palm Beach 
chapter. His beautiful 69 was good 
enough for a one stroke victory over 
last year's winner, David Oliver, of the 
Treasure Coast. 

The low net winner was Bill Whitaker, 
Palm Beach chapter, who came in with 
a super net of 63 to hold off challenger 
Bob Shevlin's net 64. 

Congratulations to all these winners 
and to Sun City superintendent, 
Charley Brasington, for a super round 
of golf. 

After the golf tournament, everyone 
joined their friends for the annual steak 
dinner and corn boil sponsored this 
year by Neff Machinery. In all, 350 
people enjoyed the good food, cama-
raderie, and the liquid refreshment 
with the entire proceeds of the ticket 
sales going directly to support turf-
grass research thanks to Neff's under-
writing of the event. • 
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MARK JARRELL RECEIVES 
MOST DISTINGUISHED AWARD 
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Mrs. Marie Roberts 
1760 N.W. Pine Lake Drive 
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ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED) | 

Dr. James Beard 
Texas A & M 
1812 Shawdowood Dr. 
College Station,. T.X77840 

First Class Mail 
U.S. Postage 

PAID 
Permit # 137 
Stuart, Florida 

t3EARD 
C m r r r r ^ -


